

06/08/2020

Dear Residents and Family Members,

I am writing to inform you of the results of the COVID-19 test for our Assisted Living residents and staff. Late last week, we finally got all the results in, and, thankfully, all residents and staff that were tested had NEGATIVE results reported!

We have received many calls about whether or not Assisted Living has lifted any restrictions on visitation, hair salon, dining and activities etc. As of today, the answer is NO. Our state association (Leading Age) is working with the Texas Department of Health and Human Services on guidelines for opening up Assisted Living and Nursing.

We anticipate that the authorities will start with a phased opening very soon. As soon as we receive the information, we will let you know! We appreciate your understanding and support during this unprecedented health emergency.

If you have a specific question, you can e-mail us at <a href="mailto:covid-19@clarewoodhouse.com">covid-19@clarewoodhouse.com</a>, or you may call us at 713-774-5821, Patrick Pheifer, ext. #211 or Martha Robins-Webb/ Mavis Brewster at ext. #228.

Sincerely,

Patrick Pheifer MS, LNFA

**Executive Director**